	MINUTES
OF THE TEACHING & LEARNING COMMITTEE
PART TWO CONFIDENTIAL

	Date:
	Monday 22nd January 2018 at 4:30pm

	Venue:
	Extended Schools Room

	Present
	Andy Gait

Chris MacIntosh

Gavin Shortall

Hilary Jones

Imran Naseem

Joanna Gait

Lynda Newton
	DBE governor

Parent governor

Headteacher

Foundation governor

LA governor

Foundation governor

Foundation governor (Chair)

	Apologies
	None
	

	Absent
	None
	

	In attendance
	Laura Nicholson
	Clerk


The meeting met its quorum
	AGENDA ITEM 1
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING (13th November 2017)

	Discussion
	Governors reviewed the minutes which were circulated prior to the meeting.  

	Decision:
	RESOLVED: that the minutes be accepted as a true and accurate record. The Chair signed the minutes.


	AGENDA ITEM 2
	REQUEST FOR LEAVE OF ABSENCE FROM A MEMBER OF STAFF

	Discussion
	Mr Shortall tabled a request from Robina Afzal for a period of unpaid leave to do a charity trip. She will provide a report back to the School and for the children.  

Q: What is the School’s policy around staff absence and unpaid leave? 

A: The Attendance policy states that staff can take three days paid leave for family sickness, funerals etc. Mr Shortall explained that staff absence is usually negotiated.
Governors discussed the request. 

	Decision:
	RESOLVED: that the request for unpaid leave for Robina Afzal be approved.


	AGENDA ITEM 3
	STAFFING STRUCTURE REVIEW

	Discussion
	Mr Shortall submitted a proposal to convert a current full-time supply position to a part-time position employed directly by the School.

Mr Shortall explained that this request had been received on a previous occasion and been refused.  Since then a child has joined Reception with challenging special needs. The EHCP is on the way.  The School has brought in a 1-2-1 TA to support the child three days per week which is expensive. However, the member of staff who applied to do these hours last time, has asked to do this role for three days per week. It has been made clear to her that if she takes this role meaning and reduces her 5 days to 3, and if the funding was cut for this support, she would be faced with redundancy. Mr Shortall stated that he has sought advice from HR and they advised no issues with this as long as the member of staff fully understands this. The member of staff understands this. There would need to be a full time TA recruited to replace the full time position currently being filled by the TA.
Mr Shortall explained that budget can sustain this change and in fact generates a saving for the School. This means an increase to the staffing structure by 0.3 post. 

	Decision
	RESOLVED: that the request to convert a full-time supply position to a part time position plus the recruitment of a replacement full time TA be accepted subject to FGB approval.


